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QUEENS’ SCHOOL 
Dare to be Sporty 

PE Department March Newsletter 
 
Year 7 Rugby 
 
It’s been a brilliant learning year for the boys. Some are well versed in the game and others just starting out. But the 
learning curve has been strong and although lots have been nervous going into games they have fared exceptionally 
well. A brilliant win over a Good Parmiters side was the highlight. 
Let’s stick together gents!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
Year 7 Basketball 
 
The Year 7 were crowned County champions in the Year 7 county rally. This is the first time the team has won this 
particular trophy. A brilliant achievement. 
The boys have also won the District basketball league, going through the season unbeaten.  It has been a fantastic 
season and one the boys should be proud of. Thank you to all the parents that have supported us over the season.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls Football 
 
Girls football has been thriving this year with so many pupils attending the 3 girls extra curricular clubs we offer here 
at Queens’. The girls have been a pleasure to coach and manage this year! 
 
Under 12 girls 
The Under 12 girls have done AMAZING in their league this year and have 
made a real impression in the district league. As you can see from the 
results below:  
Queens’ 7-0 RMS 
Queens’ 7-0 WGGS 
Queens’ 3-4 JOA 
The Under 12 girls are a strong team who have some seriously talented 
players. Girls you have been a pleasure to coach this year and I am so 
proud of how you have all settled into Queens’. Well done and keep up 
the good work!  
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Under 13 Girls 
The Under 13 girls have had a wonderful season with some brilliant results: 
Queens’ 5-1 St Michaels 
Queens’ 1-2 WGGS  
Queens’ 3-0 Reach Free 
Queens’ 4-5 JOA 
Queens’ 3-0 HABS 
As you can see from this season's results the girls have battled hard in their games to get some well fought wins and 
very close loses. Throughout the year the girls have played with smiles on their faces every week and it has been so 
lovely to see. Well done girls, keep playing and keep smiling! 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Under 15 Girls  
Again, another brilliant season for the Under 15 girls this year.  
Queens’ 4-2 St Michaels 
Queens’ 8-1 WGGS 
Queens’ 0-2 Reach Free 
Queens’ 4-0 JOA 
The Under 15s have been so dominant this year and although the majority of their games were at the start of the 
year they have continued to show up to training with smiles and a want to improve. I am so proud of these girls' 
attitudes and it has been amazing to see them get involved in the Strength and Conditioning programme that the 
academy has been offering. Well done girls for your amazing efforts this year! Again, it has been a pleasure! 
 
NETBALL 
 
Netball across the year groups has had a fantastic year with over 100 students taking part regularly within Years 7 
and 11. A special mention to the Year 7’s who have week in week out had around 50 students turning up to practise 
on a Monday after school.  
We have had numerous fixtures with schools across the district which has allowed the students to develop in match 
play as well as being good learning opportunities.  
We have finished the season with attending the PGL Netball weekend where we had students from Years 8,9 and 11 
take part in the tournament as well as being involved in lots of outdoor adventurous activities.  
Queens’ were named as the Umpires’ team of the tournament. 
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Key Stage 4 and Key Stage 5 Ski Trip 2024 
 
The annual ski trip for Key Stage 4 and Key Stage 5 Students proved to be an extraordinary success, with students 
showcasing not only outstanding behaviour but also impressive skiing abilities. The trip, meticulously coordinated by 
Mr. Dunn, offered an exhilarating experience for all involved. 
Throughout the week, students demonstrated commendable conduct, earning high praise from instructors who 
were thoroughly impressed by their discipline and enthusiasm. Their exemplary behaviour not only reflected 
positively on the school but also enhanced the overall experience for everyone. 
By the end of the week, numerous students were confidently navigating blue, red, and even black slopes, a 
testament to their dedication and the quality of the instructors. Overall, the 2024 ski trip was an unforgettable 
adventure filled with exhilarating moments and valuable learning experiences.  

 


